

Đề thi chứng chỉ tiếng Anh A2 - Đề 03

READING

PART 1

Camping is a great way to spend a holiday. You can spend time (1)..... and enjoying nature. If you go camping far from the city, you (2)..... remember to bring everything you need with you. First, you need a tent (3)..... a sleeping bag. You should bring all (4)..... food too, unless you are planning to fish or find food. (5)..... very careful if you are eating wild berries or plants. Don't eat (6)..... if you don't know what it is! There are many fun things to do when you are camping. You can go for a (7)..... look for birds and animals, or take photographs. Always remember to clean (8)..... after yourself and don't leave any rubbish behind.

- | | | |
|----------------|---------------|------------|
| 1. A. relaxed | B. relaxing | C. relaxes |
| 2. A. must | B. do | C. have |
| 3. A. for | B. with | C. have |
| 4. A. its | B. his | C. your |
| 5. A. Do | B. Be | C. Have |
| 6. A. anything | B. everything | C. nothing |
| 7. A. flight | B. walk | C. kick |
| 8. A. out | B. down | C. up |

PART 2

Which notice (A-J) says this (9-16)? For questions 9-16, choose the correct letter.

9. You can't bring a pet here.
10. Don't eat lunch here.
11. Put your glass and plastic bottles in this bin.
12. Press this button in an emergency.
13. You can't stay here overnight.
14. You cannot eat your own food in here.
15. If you want to buy food here, you have to use paper money or coins.
16. Drive carefully because this is a place where animals use the road.

A. CAUTION

DO NOT

Drink This Water

B. NO CAMPING HERE

C. EMERGENCY EXIT ONLY

Alarm Will Sound

D. Recyclable Bottles

ONLY

E. FIRE ALARM CALL A

POINT HERE

F. CASH ONLY

Cheque or credit card not accepted.

G. DANGER

Do Not Smoke, Eat or Drink in This Area

H. NO DOGS

ALLOWED

I. You may not bring your own food or drink beyond this point. Refreshments can be purchased inside.

J. CAUTION!

Cow crossing

PART 3

Read the notice and the email. Fill in Alice's notes with the correct information. The information should be NO MORE THAN THREE words.

Year 8 – Meeting about school trip!

For more information about the visit to the animal sanctuary on February 15th, come to class 8 this Friday evening after school at 5 p.m. Bring a pen and paper please.

Mr. Madigan.

Hi Alice!

Hope you are feeling better. Just to let you know; Mr. Madigan has told us more about the school trip now. We're meeting in the main car park, not at 12:00 p.m. as we'd originally planned, but a half an hour earlier. And the bus is cancelled. That means we'll have to go to the train station and get the 11:45 a.m. service to Bowersdale. Luckily, the animal sanctuary is within walking distance of the station. By the way (just in case you didn't know), I don't mean the school car park; we're meeting in the train station car park. We're going to get the bus back though, so that means we can be dropped off at the school carpark as originally planned at 4:45 p.m..

ALICE'S NOTES

School trip

Visiting	17:
Date of trip	18:
Meeting at	19:
Travelling by	20:
Arriving back from trip at	21:
Returning by	22:
Return or drop off point	23:

PART 4

Read the following passage. Choose A, B or c to answer the questions.

I was born in Venice, one of the most popular tourist destinations in Italy, and studied architecture at university there. Though I have also spent time away, I have always wanted to come back because it's my home.

In Venice, there are no roads, only canals, so you have to get around on foot or by boat. I live on a canal in the Rialto area in a house that was built in 1588 for the Multi family, who were merchants in the silk trade. In the mid-eighteenth century, it was home to the Vezzi family, who made things like plates and bowls in fine china and became rich sending these around the world. These merchants' houses in Venice are like palaces. Their owners had to have space to show off their foods, but the building also had to be an office, a factory, a store and a home. My house came into our family in 1919, when it was bought by my grandfather. He died before I was born but he was the director of a museum where I often do research on old documents. On some of these, I've seen notes in his handwriting, so, in a strange way, I met him through these documents.

Sadly, the population of Venice has dropped from 120, 000 in the 1950s to about 60,000 now. This doesn't include the thousands of tourists who come to visit. I welcome the tourists but unless something is done to stop everyday shops like bakeries and chemists from disappearing, the city will die. I want people who love the city to come here to live and work and give Venice back a life that is not just about tourism.

24. How can people move around in Venice?

- A. drive a car
- B. ride a bike
- C. walk

25. The family who first owned the writer's home

- A. used to buy and sell silk.
- B. produced plates and bowls.
- C. were skilled architects.

26. What is said about merchants' houses in Venice?

- A. They were built in the 16th century.
- B. They are very large
- C. They were owned by Chinese

27. What does the writer say about his grandfather?

- A. His grandfather taught him how to study documents.
- B. He didn't meet him personally
- C. His grandfather turned his home into a museum.

28. What is the population of Venice in the 1950s?

- A. 60,000
- B. 80,000
- C. 120,000

29. What is the writer's attitude to Venice today?

- A. He thinks local businesses should be encouraged to stay.
- B. He would like people to get jobs working with tourists.
- C. He hopes tourists stop visiting the city.

30. What is the writer's main reason for writing the passage?

- A. to persuade more tourists to visit his city
- B. to give readers the history of his home town
- C. to say what he feels about his birthplace

LISTENING

Directions: You will listen to a number of different recordings and you will have to answer questions based on what you hear. There will be time for you to read the questions and transfer your work. All the recordings will be played TWICE. While you are listening, you may take notes. Time allowance: about 25 minutes, including 05 minutes to transfer your answers to your answer sheet.

PART 1

Link bài nghe

<https://a2b1b2c1.tienganhbl.com/AudioSachA2/53>

In this part, you will hear FIVE short announcements or instructions. You will hear each announcement or instruction TWICE. There is one question following each recording.

For each question, choose the correct answer A, B, or c. Then, on the answer sheet, find the number of each question and write down your answer in the corresponding space.

Now, let's listen to the example. On the recording, you might hear:

“Put the flour, eggs, milk and a bit of salt into a bowl. Then mix them all together really well. Wait for at least 5 minutes. Now heat your frying pan and add a bit of olive oil. 2 or 3 teaspoons depending on your taste. When hot, cook your cake for 1 minute on each side until golden.”

On the test book, you read:

How many teaspoons of olive oil should be used?

A. 1 B. 3 C. 5

The correct answer is B

First you will have some time to look at questions 1 – 5.

Question 1 to 5. Listen to the short announcements, instructions or conversations

1. How much did the girl pay for her shoes?

A. £60

B. £40

C. £30

2. Which notebook is Jo's?

A. the one with circles on the cover

B. the one with plain cover

C. the one with stars on the cover

3. How many children are in Pam's class?

A. 25

B. 20

C. 5

4. Which sport will the boy play on Saturday mornings?

A. tennis

B. football

C. basketball

5. What will the girl eat for dinner tonight?

A. soup

B. spaghetti

C. chicken

PART 2

Link bài nghe

<https://a2b1b2c1.tienganhb!.com/AudioSachA2/54>

In this part, you will hear FIVE short conversations. You will hear each conversation TWICE. There is one question following each recording. For each question, choose the correct answer A, B, or C. Then, on the answer sheet, find the number of each question and write down your answer in the corresponding space.

Question 6 to 10. Listen to the short announcements, instructions or conversations

6. What's the weather going to be like tomorrow?

- A. rainy
- B. sunny
- C. windy

7. Where are the boys going to meet their friend?

- A. at the burger restaurant
- B. outside the newsagent's
- C. at the cinema

8. Which card does Nicole buy?

- A. the one with "Happy Birthday"
- B. the one with trees
- C. the one with flowers

9. How many chocolate ice creams does the boy want?

- A. 3
- B. 2
- C. 1

10. What time did Patrick say he would be home?

- A. at 8.30
- B. at 9.00
- C. at 9.30

PART 3

Link bài nghe

<https://a2b1b2c1.tienganhb!.com/AudioSachA2/55>

In this part, you will hear a longer conversation. You will hear the conversation TWICE

While you listen, fill in each blank with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS and/or a NUMBER. Then, on the answer sheet, find the number of each question and write down your answer in the corresponding space.

Question 11 to 15. Listen to the conversation and fill in the form with NO MORE THAN 3 WORDS and/or a NUMBER

RENTACAR

When: *next weekend*

Name of car: (11)

Number of doors: (12).....
.....

Cost: (13) £.....

Pick car up on: (14).....
.....

Return car: (15)
at 7p.mon.....

PART 4

Link bài nghe

<https://a2b1b2c1.tienganhbl.com/AudioSachA2/56>

In this part, you will hear a longer conversation and answer questions 16- 20. You will hear the conversation TWICE. Then, find the number of each question and write down your answer in the corresponding space.

EXAMPLE

0. When was Pam's accident?

- A. yesterday.
- B. two days ago.
- C. a week ago.

16. Pam had an accident on

- A. a horse.
- B. a bicycle.
- C. a boat.

17. Pam has

- A. cut her arm.
- B. broken her leg.
- C. hurt her foot.

18. When she leaves hospital, Pam will stay with

- A. her aunt.
- B. her brother.
- C. her parents.

19. Hospital visiting times are

- A. in the morning.
- B. during lunch.
- C. in the afternoon.

20. Pam would like something

- A. to eat.
- B. to read.
- C. to listen to

PART 5

Link bài nghe

<https://a2b1b2c1.tienganhbl.com/AudioSachA2/57>

In this part, you will hear a short talk and answer questions 21-25. You will hear the talk TWICE. While you listen, fill in each blank with NO MORE THAN THREE WORDS and/or a NUMBER. Then, on the answer sheet, find the number of each question and write down your answer in the corresponding space.

FOREST HALL SHOPPING CENTRE

Number of shops: over 200
Shops close at: (21)
Children's room near (22)
Clothes show in: (23)
Food and drink in: (24)
Cinema – number of film: (25)

WRITING

Directions: In this section of the test, you will have an opportunity to demonstrate your ability to compose in English level 2. There are three parts in this section with special directions for each part. The time allowance is 35 minutes.

PART 1

Use the following words to make complete sentences. You can make necessary changes to the words, but DO NOT change their order.

1. Sunbathing/ not/ as/ much fun/ swimming.
2. My mother/ teach/ me/ how/ swim.
3. She/ advised/ me/ do/ some/ exercise/ first.
4. My father/ not/ go/ swimming/ now, but/ he/ do/ when/ he/ young.
5. He/ say/ he/ not/ have/ enough time/ come/ US.

PART 2

You have left your jacket at an English friend's house. Write a note to your friend. In your note, you should

- say which room you left the jacket in
- describe the jacket
- ask what time you can collect it

Write at least 35 words.

PART 3

Your English friend Jim has shown you around the famous sights of London. Write an email to Jim. In your email, you should

- Thank him for showing you the city
- Say what you enjoyed seeing most.
- Invite Jim to visit you.

Write at least 40 words.